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13 June 2022 
  
Committee Secretary 
Education, Employment and Training Committee 
Parliament House 
George Street 
Brisbane QLD 4000 

via email: EETC@parliament.qld.gov.au  

 
Dear Committee Secretary  
 
RE: ARA SUBMISSION - TRADING (ALLOWABLE HOURS) BILL 2022 
 
The Australian Retailers Association (ARA) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the draft 
Trading (Allowable Hours) Bill 2022 (the Bill).  

The ARA is the oldest, largest and most diverse national retail body, representing a $360 billion sector 
that employs 1.3 million Australians and is the largest private sector employer in the country. As 
Australia’s peak retail body, representing more than 100,000 retail shop fronts and online stores, the 
ARA informs, advocates, educates, protects and unifies our independent, national and international 
retail community.  

The ARA reaffirms our previous comments provided in October 2021 to the Parliamentary Inquiry into 
Queensland’s Trading (Allowable Hours) Act 1990. 

We remain of view that complete deregulation of trading hours is desperately needed in Queensland. 
Deregulation will boost Queensland’s post-pandemic, economic recovery by creating jobs, supporting 
local retail trade in the community and enabling increased flexibility for retailers to choose when they 
open their doors to meet changing consumer behaviour and demand. In addition, deregulation will 
enhance competition, ultimately resulting in better pricing outcomes for consumers.  

In support of our view, we cite research undertaken in relation to consumer attitudes to proposed 
extended trading hours (Sundays and public holidays) in Mt Isa in 2014. The overall findings from that 
research were that 80% were in favour of proposed extended trading hours. Those surveyed, 
responded that extended trading would be more convenient and suit their lifestyle, as well as provide 
more jobs, increase business for smaller retailers and reduce congestion at other times.1 Given that 
we are now in 2022, consumer expectations are that extended trading hours are the norm and 
restrictions around trading hours appear antiquated.  

Failure to deregulate will be at the detriment of a retail recovery in Queensland as well as the vibrancy 
of local shopping precincts as a sense of normality returns to social life in the community.  

In relation to the proposed changes to retail trading hours in the Bill, the ARA makes the following 
recommendations which we believe will support the creation of more choice and flexibility for 
consumers, drive a retail recovery in local communities and support bricks-and-mortar retailers to 
remain competitive with increasing online competition in the post-COVID economy. 

 

 
 

 
1 Mortimer, Gary (2014) Dalby shopping precinct survey report: consumer attitudes towards proposed 
extended trading hours at Dalby. Queensland University of Technology, Business School, Australia. 
Available: https://eprints.qut.edu.au/77741/  
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